MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD 
AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 16th MARCH 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P Acca 
	C Carter (In the chair)

	
	
	D Atkins
	Mrs J Clark

	
	
	J Bailey
	R Longhurst

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	D Young

	
	
	
	


Apologies: Cllrs R Eastley, R Estcourt, Mrs K Rogers and the Clerk.
Acting Clerk: Cllr D Atkins
	
	PUBLIC SESSION

Neil Downes asked when Otter Rotters might start a scheme in the Village.  The Clerk was asked to find out and include this on the next agenda.
The Clerk was also asked to write to DCC Highways and South-West Highways, thanking them for the way in which the resurfacing works in the village were carried out in co-operation with residents.



	249
	Minutes 
RESOLVED: that subject to and addition to Minute 240 that the Neighbourhood Plan Group meeting ‘twice’ annually, the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2015, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	250
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.



	251
	Planning Applications

15/0342/FUL Construction of replacement greenhouse at Merrylands Burgmanns Hill. – SUPPORT.

15/0415/LBC Removal of cement based render to front and side elevations and repair underlying structure and re-render in natural lime at Varnes Church Road. - SUPPORT



	252
	Any other planning matters

Cllr Young asked the Council to consider representation at the Development Management Committee on 7th April 2015 at the Knowle into 14/3022/MOUT – Land off Higher Marley Road. 

RESOLVED: that Cllr Mrs Rogers be authorised to represent the Parish Council.

Cllr Longhurst referred to the Local Plan revision There had been a number of changes included the need to build 950 houses annually for the next 18 years.  Most of these would be at Cranbrook.  The original 5% allocation to villages had now been omitted and instead, details contained in a Neighbourhood Plan would apply.  If there was no Neighbourhood Plan, EDDC would consider applications on their merit and in accordance with local Plan criteria.

The revised Local Plan would be considered by the DM Committee on 23rd March 2015 and if approved, there would be a further consultation period.


	253
	Bus shelter, Meeting Lane

Cllr Acca requested the Council to consider replacing the polycarbonate glazing at the front of the bus shelter as part of the refurbishment.  He needed to buy polycarbonate for the new notice board and so it would be economical to buy a whole sheet and use the surplus for the bus shelter.

Concern was expressed that the bus shelter might become redundant if the bus services ceased.

RESOLVED: that this be considered further at the next meeting.



	254
	Surfacing the extension car park at the Village Hall

Cllr Acca asked the Council to consider the area to be surfaced and additional works.  He proposed that the area at the entrance to the car park from School Hill and from candy’s Field should be included and a tree root should be removed and a repair to the footpath carried out.

RESOLVED: that these proposals be included in any specification for the works.



	255
	Clerk’s Action Sheet
The Council received the Clerk’s Action sheet.

159 – Emergency Plan – This to be a main item for the next meeting.

194/207 – NP Referendum – Cllr Mrs Clark reported that further notices were due to be posted giving details of the Referendum.

203 Lympstone Pre-School. It was noted that no articles had yet been sent to the Lympstone Herald.

212 Conduit hanging off the bridge.  Cllr Eastley to be asked to follow this up.

234 Higher Orchard.  A letter had been sent but no action appeared to have been taken.

244 Toilets. Cllr Acca had spoken to Alfie Beer about the time taken to repair the leak.  It appeared that the water was flowing down a gulley hidden behind the wash basins and so had not been obvious.


	256
	Business items
Affordable Housing - Nothing to report.
Amenities Cllr Acca reported on brambles growing out of the Village hall hedge.  He also suggested a pedestrian gate from the extension car park into Candy’s Field.

Burial Ground - Nothing to report.
Communications - Cllr Young would be meeting with Cllr Estcourt and the Clerk on his return
Environment - It was noted that the lumps of wood in the Brook had not yet been removed.
Travel and Transport including the Cycle Way - Cllr Bailey reported that some complaints had been received but hoped that the resurfacing would be welcomed.

Village Hall - Cllr Atkins had not been able to attend meetings but the minutes had been circulated.  
Youth Club - Cllr Mrs Beatty reported that a new boiler had been fitted and appeared to be making an impact. Cllr Hughes was not able to assist with funding until after the elections.



	257
	Matters raised by Councillors

Cllr Atkins informed the meeting that the Chief Executive of EDDC had confirmed that meetings of Parish Councils could continue during the election period.
Cllr Longhurst enquired of charges made by otter Rotters.  He was told that there was a fee of £5.00 for a sack and then £1.75p per tag for each bag that was put out.  Cllr Mrs Beatty expressed concern n at having to go to the Shop to buy the bag and tags.

Cllr Carter pointed out that the next Lympstone Herald was due on 4th April 2015 which was before the next meeting.  It was AGREED that this should proceed but there might not be a Clerk’s report.


	258
	Exclusion of the Press and Public

RESOLVED: that under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings Act 1960, the Press and Public be excluded from the meeting for transaction of the following item of business.



	259
	Tenders for Grounds maintenance

Four firms had been invited to tender but at the time of production of the agenda only two firms had submitted prices.  A schedule of prices was submitted.

Cllr Atkins handed a sealed envelope to the Chairman which he said contained his tender.
After some discussion he withdrew from the meeting.

RESOLVED: that the schedule of prices received be updated and discussed at a special meeting on 30th March 2015.




Chairman
